January 26, 2021
4" Day of January Term
Maysville, MO

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission
DeKalb County Road & Bridge Building, Maysville, MO

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District
Commissioner, Chet Owen and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed Courthouse Staff and elected Officials as they joined us for
the opening prayer led by Kyle Carroll. The pledge was then said by all in attendance.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the agenda as presented with East
District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the minutes as presented. East District
Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented the new mileage rate from the IRS for the Commission to approve.
The new rate is .56 down from last year .575. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to
approve new rate with Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll making the second. All in favor. Motion
carried.

Dallas Township Board Member, David Brown met with the Commission to discuss the financial condition of
their township. The Township is requesting the County to help with spot rock on designated roads. The
Commission will take the request under advisement after conferring with Attorney Schraeder. The
Commission advised due to the County being a township form of government they probably cannot because
they then would have to help all 9 townships and the funds aren’t there to cover all of those roads. At this
time there is 600 miles of gravel in DeKalb County. County rock will be bid on the first of March with rock
starting to be hauled the first of April.

Sheriff Kasey Keesaman and Chief Deputy Tracy Neill met with the Commission to discuss trials in the
future, equipment and the procedure to switch from the old 911 tower to the new tower. The timeline for this
is Spring of this year.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll advised the meeting with Department of Corrections is now set for
February 10, 2021 at the Fair Building.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll and Sheriff Kasey Keesaman will have a meeting at DDRJ
(Daviess/DeKalb Regional Jail) this Friday.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn with Presiding Commissioner,
Kyle Carroll making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

The next meeting of the Commission will be February 2, 2021 at 9 a.m.



